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NCCC Convention in Atlantic City, NJ 
 
After completing registration and hotel check-in, we headed to the Hospitality Room. The Hospitality 
Room was open every afternoon during convention and offered snacks, beverages and a variety of 
puzzles to put together while visiting with old friends and making new ones. The Corvette Mall was 
located in the same room so we could check out items for purchase from many vendors. 

Sunday night’s Welcome Party had great entertainment. Simon and I helped close the party down. 

Monday was the People’s Choice, Concours and Funkhana, as well as a 
Tech Talk from Michelin Tires. The National Awards Banquet was held 
Monday night with the Michigan Region being well represented. In the 
Men’s competition, Rene Cardenas placed #1 with 3,886 points (396 
events); and Bruce Wentzel placed #7 with 2,704 points (275 events). In 
the Ladies competition, Carolyn McLemore placed #1 with 3,563 points 
(382 events); Mary Wentzel placed #3 with 2,759 points (275 events); 
and Constance Esposito placed #5 with 1,951 points (215 events). That’s 
a LOT of weekends of competition! 

Following the top competitor awards, Mike Godfrey received the 
Don Hoskins Memorial Award. Next up was the Past Presidents’ 
Award. Recipients of this award are chosen by a committee of 
three or more former NCCC Presidents. It is given to individuals 
that “have made a valuable and/or lasting impact on NCCC” at the 
local, regional or national level. Imagine our shock when Dave 
Heinemann named Simon and I as this year’s recipients! 

We had just made our way back to our seats when Dale Samuelson 
began describing his choice for the Presidents' Award. “The Presidents’ 
Award is presented annually to the member who has made the most 
outstanding contribution to NCCC for service to all our club members.” 
We heard Dave say that this was only the second time that a member 
received both the Past Presidents’ and the Presidents’ Awards in the 
same year. That sure caught our attention as Simon was named as this 
year’s recipient! The tradition is to fill it with treats from your state for 
the next years’ recipient. Simon later said “Rice Krispies it is!” Dave told 
us later that the recipients are kept top secret until the presentation at 
the banquet. They had no idea that they each had chosen Simon. 

We went on a bus trip to Cape May on Tuesday and enjoyed a trolley 
tour and a visit to the Emily Physick Estate. It poured rain during the 
time we were scheduled walk around Cape May so I grabbed food for 
Simon and I to eat on the bus. (I was drenched.) High and low speed 
events also took place, at New Jersey Motorsports Park that day. 

We went to the Atlantic City Boardwalk 
for a scavenger hunt Tuesday evening. 
Participants received a bag with a map 
and a list of items to locate. About half of the list had descriptions of 
items we were looking for and a hint about which store we would find 
them in. We also had to find items like a candy wrapper, bird feather, 
sea shell, etc. For the tie breaker, we had to name the make, model 
and year of some well-known vehicles from TV and the movies. I 
totally missed that we had to include the year. Bad Gloria! 



Wednesday included trips to Cape 
May or Philadelphia, or you could run 
the road rallye. We chose to hang out 
at the hotel and relax before the 
Hawaiian Luau pool party that night. 
Be sure to check out the pictures on 
the Website for one taken from our 
room looking down at the Pool After 
Dark. It was beautiful all lit up! 

A local history tour of Atlantic City, or a bus trip to Tuckerton 
Seaport & Baymen’s Museum, was offered on Thursday. 
The ferry ride in Tuckerton was cancelled due to a heavy 
storm that moved in. We had planned to tour the museum 
but stayed back because of rain. The weather cleared 
around 11:00 so Simon and I headed to the Boardwalk. He 
wanted to visit the Steel Pier, but we found out that it is only 
open at night! We enjoyed lunch at the LandShark Bar & 
Grill, overlooking the Atlantic Ocean and beach. We then 
spent time walking/rolling a few miles on the Boardwalk. 

Thursday evening was a pajama party and buffet dinner 
followed by the valve cover races and model car contest. 

Following breakfast Friday morning, awards were given for competition events that took place during 
convention. Simon and I spent the afternoon on the Boardwalk and saw the where the Miss America 
Pageant used to be held. We spent the evening enjoying the sunset and other views from Harrah’s. 

 

This was the 16th NCCC convention that we have attended. NCCC Conventions make wonderful 
vacations! Join us for next year’s convention in Bowling Green, KY on June 25-30, 2023.
 







Check out the Events Page on the CCCC 
Website for more information on upcoming 
NCCC, Local, Regional, and National Events.
Event Flyers (cccorvette.org)
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2.2 NCCC OFFICIAL FLYER 
SANCTION #:  MI-003-004/005/006/007/008/009/010 

CLUB:  Capital City Corvette Club 

DATE:  July 16, 2022 (Saturday) 

 

SANCTION #:  MI-046-001/002/003/004/005/006/007 

CLUB:  Jackson Corvette Club 

DATE:  July 17, 2022 (Sunday) 

 

REGISTRATION OPENS:  7:45 am EDT 

 CLOSES:  9:00 am EDT 

 DRIVERS MEETING TIME:   9:45 am EDT 

 FIRST CAR OUT TIME:   10:00 am EDT 

TYPE OF EVENT:   Low Speed Autocross 

14 Event Weekend (7 Saturday / 7 Sunday) 

REGION:  Michigan Region 

 

ENTRY FEES:  

NCCC Members Non-NCCC 

$15 per event; or $17 per event; or 

$90 per day (7 events); or $115 per day (7 events); or 

$180 for all 14 events $230 for all 14 events 

 

LOCATION: Birch Run Speedway 

 10945 Dixie Hwy – Birch Run, MI 48415 

SPEED EVENTS:  HIGH SPEED*  LOW SPEED 

EXHAUST:  OPEN  CLOSED 

REGISTRATION FORM, LOCATION MAP, AND HOTEL INFORMATION ON REVERSE SIDE OF FLYER. 

 

FOURTEEN EVENT LOW SPEED WEEKEND  
July 16-17, 2022 (Saturday & Sunday) Rain or Shine 

Birch Run Speedway ~ Closed Exhaust 

In lieu of awards, a free lunch will be provided for all racers that have 
registered and paid for four or more events.  Air and restrooms are available at track. 

   LUNCH WILL BE AVAILABLE FOR WORKERS AND NON-RACERS AT A LOW COST.    
YOU MUST ORDER AND PRE-PAY AT REGISTRATION, BY 10:00 AM, TO BE INCLUDED. 

 
Helmet Required – SNELL certified SA, SAH, M, or EA only – Less than 10-yrs old and in good condition. 

CCCC COMPETITION DIRECTOR/CHAIR: 

NAME:           Kevin Mead  

ADDRESS:     10655 Ballinalee Lane  

                       Grand Ledge, MI  48837  

PHONE:         517.285.7814  

 
CCCC GOVERNOR: 

NAME:          Simon Reiffer  

ADDRESS:    832 Creyts Road  

                      Dimondale, MI  48821  

PHONE:        517.646.2180  

JCC COMPETITION DIRECTOR/CHAIR: 

NAME:           Jeffrey Beers  

ADDRESS:     66 Foxpointe Trail  

                       Jackson, MI 49203  

PHONE:                           

JCC GOVERNOR: 

NAME:          Stephen Massie  

ADDRESS:    2527 Lindsey Drive  

                      Jackson, MI 49201  

PHONE:        517.740.0445  

Non-NCCC member participants, workers and spectators are not covered by NCCC insurance. 

For the safety of participants and workers, Capital City and Jackson Corvette Clubs will follow all local Health 
Board recommendations in effect at time of the event. Please be prepared to wear a face covering, social 
distance, and use sanitizer if the CDC requires it. 
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FORM MAY BE FILLED OUT PRIOR TO PRINTING 

 

 
Frankenmuth is a Michigan tourist attraction close to Birch Run Premium Outlet Mall.  Due to the Cass River 

Colonial Encampment taking place in Frankenmuth, you may want to look for motels in Saginaw or Flint area.  
At this time the racetrack has not approved overnight camping.   

Walmart Supercenter (11493 N. Linden Rd, Clio) offers free overnight camping for self-contained RV’s. (7.4 miles) 

America’s Best Value Phone: 989.624.4440 (1.4m)    * Fairfield Inn & Suites Phone: 989.652.5000 (6.5m) 

Best Western Plus Phone: 989.624.9395 (1.4m)    * Holiday Inn Express Phone: 989.624.9300 (1.4m) 

     
 

Name:    

Address:    

City:     State:     Zip:    

Phone:     Email:    

Car Make/Model:     Year:    

Color:    NCCC #:    Car #:   

NCCC Club:    

Speed Event Class:   

Make check payable to: 
Capital City Corvette Club 
 
Mail check and registration to: 
Kevin Mead 
Capital City Corvette Club 
PO Box 27295 
Lansing, MI  48909 
 

 

                

NCCC Members ☐ Saturday ☐ Sunday ☐ Both Days Amount Enclosed 

$15 per event; or $90 (7 events) $90 (7 events) $180 (all 14 events) $ 
 

Non-NCCC ☐ Saturday ☐ Sunday ☐ Both Days Amount Enclosed 

$17 per event; or $115 (7 events) $115 (7 events) $230 (all 14 events) $ 
 
 
 



Lorem ipsum

3500 Coolidge Road  |  East Lansing, MI 48823  |  517-203-4042  |  willowsateastlansing.com  |    

A Trilogy Senior Living Community

Car ShowCar ShowCar Show The Willows at East Lansing
The Willows at East Lansing

Aug. 18 • 6:00-8:30 p.m.
BBQ with an assortment of sides • Beer 

Face Painting • Hula Hoop Contest • And More
Featuring the The Sea Cruisers Band

If bringing a car: RSVP to 517-243-7822. Plaques will be given 
out for three different car categories based 
on attendees votes.

Proceeds benefit The Walk to 
End Alzheimer’s



SATURDAY:

Corvette
Crossroads

Show
Saturday, August 27,
10:00am – 3:00pm
(we plan to arrive early as a club)

Odawa Casino Parking Lot

Corvette Parade: 6:00pm Staging at Odawa Casino
(1080 S Nicolet St. Mackinaw City, MI 49701)

DINNER: TBD

Agenda:
THURSDAY:
Depart from: Clark Corners – Dewitt
Date/Time: Thursday, August 25, at 10:00am

Address: 1161 Clark Rd. Dewitt, MI 48820
Thursday Lunch Stop: Lakeside Resort & Conference Center

Address: 100 Clearview Dr. Houghton Lake, MI 48629
Thursday Dinner: Open

FRIDAY:
Event: Corvette Caravan to TBD
Date/Time: Friday, August 26, at 10:00am

(Depart from the Beachcomber Motel)
Friday Lunch: TBD

Address: TBD
Friday Dinner: Beach Picnic @ the Beachcomber

(or Alternate based on weather)
Address: Beachcomber Motel 

Date/Time: Friday, August 26, at 6:00pm



Ralph Davis Robert Spehar
July 7 July 20

Susan Swan Jeanne Harris
July 11 July 21

Linda Michael Ward Harris
July 16 July 21

Kyle Schittenhelm from Mason.
He drives a Rapid Blue 
2022 coupe

Daniel Burk Thomas Wieczorek
July 18 July 28
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Members, 

As summer arrives, the NCCC season and local events are ramping up.  I write this 
letter coming off of our annual Blessing of the Vettes event and following our 
celebration of National Corvette Day.  Both were very successful and had strong 
attendance from our club.  While we have been fortunate to have better weather 
for our events this year, unfortunately prices for gas, venues, and food have not 
come down.  In light of this, I want to thank everyone who came out to either 
attend or work the events!  Unfortunately, the costs do not seem to be returning to 
normal.  With this in mind, we will continue to discuss options to reduce the 
financial burden of attending events as much as possible.  There is just a lot out of 
our control. 

Costs this year have forced us to move our annual Autocross to a different location. 
Instead of remaining local, we have had to relocate to Birch Run Speedway and host 
both days of the event to keep costs in line with what we think will allow us to still 
put on a profitable event.  I know this makes it more difficult to come out and 
support, but if you can, we still need workers. There is a lot that goes into getting 
the venue set up and the event ready to run.  Any help will be greatly appreciated 
even if you can only stay for a few hours in the mornings.  

Planning for our annual trip to Mackinaw City for Corvette Crossroads has begun.  
This will be the weekend of August 27th.  Capital City has brought home the Club 
Attendance Award from this show many times.  I would like to see this continue.  
Please plan to attend if you can. David Voss will be chairing the overall trip and show 
attendance this year.  You can watch our calendar of events page for updated flyer 
information as it becomes available.  David will also be sharing information on the 
trip during the next two membership meetings and you will have the opportunity to 
ask him questions directly.  Many members have gone over the years.  Feel free to 
ask one of us about our prior experiences.  It is always a good time!

Remember to Wave!

Kyle
President
Capital City Corvette Club 



1 Roy Bailey 6 Jeanne Harris 7 Barb Musselman 0 Susan Swan
0 Dana Beaman 15 Ward Harris 7 Steve Musselman 0 Connie Taylor

15 Sandy Bechtel 16 Bill Hass 0 Stanley Olson 0 Thomas Taylor
0 Ben Behnke ** 21 Melissa Hass 0 Zola Olson 0 Stephen Toth
0 Colleen Bratschi 0 Skip Herold, Jr. 0 Mark Otto 3 Harold Twining
0 Rich Bratschi 0 Skip Herold, III 4 Joe Platte 3 Katherine Twining
1 Connie Britz 58 Angela Hyde 18 Suzanne Politza 0 Marge VanDyke
8 Mike Britz 3 Craig Iansiti 32 Carl Polomski * 6 Ann Voss
7 Daniel Burk 15 Kim Keith 32 Carolyn Polomski * 7 David Voss
1 Laura Burk 20 Sue Keith 12 David Pursel 0 Jerry Wardell

19 Geofrey Cradit 7 Gwen Lewis 0 Kathryn Pursel 0 Sally Wardell
8 Joyce Cradit 7 Michael Lewis 8 Carol Putmon 5 Robert Watson
0 Frederick Darin 1 Janet Litrenta 15 Randy Putmon 21 Mary Wells
0 Marlene Darin 20 Artie Love 40 Gloria Reiffer 32 Timothy Wells
0 Ralph Davis 0 Lee MacGillvray ** 38 Simon Reiffer 12 Christine Wieczorek
0 Susan Davis 0 John Manning 5 Robert Ribar 10 Thomas Wieczorek
3 Art Doty * 35 Bob Maynard 6 Kim Schramm 20 Densel Williams
3 Nancy Doty * 21 Shalimar Maynard 0 Ralph Shaheen ** 4 Billy Wilson
4 George Duncan * 8 Brian McKevett 0 Barb Sipka 4 Kelly Wilson
4 Kathy Duncan * 30 Kevin Mead 0 Thomas Sipka 21 Stella Wood

23 Michelle Faupel 8 Patricia Mead 0 James Spalding  
30 Tom Faupel 0 Linda Michael 0 Robert Spehar  
42 Kyle Felts 36 Chuck Miller 0 Janet Sprague  
20 Melissa Felts 4 Diana Mosher 0 Michael Sprague  

0 Cindy Gozalka 22 Casey Mulvany 25 James Sutherland  
0 Norman Gozalka 17 Kim Mulvany 0 Ralph Swan

98 Members

58 Angela Hyde 38 Simon Reiffer 32 Carl Polomski * 30 Tom Faupel
42 Kyle Felts 36 Chuck Miller 32 Carolyn Polomski * 30 Kevin Mead
40 Gloria Reiffer 35 Bob Maynard 32 Timothy Wells

2022 Top Ten

Capital City Corvette Club
Participation Points as of June 26, 2022

*  NCCC affiliation is with another Michigan Region Club.      ** Honorary Member / Club Liaison.



CAPITAL CITY CORVETTE CLUB 
GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING  
June 1, 2022  -  Delhi Café & Zoom 

 
 

7:00 Call to Order: Kyle Felts 

 There is no mail to review.   
 We received an announcement for the 29th Annual R.E. Olds car show on July 30, 2022.   
 Convention is next weekend.    
 At the Tom Beaver Memorial Car Show Artie Love received the award of Best of Show and First Place 

in the C8 category.  Kyle Felts received Second Place in the C5 category. 

 Board Reports:  

 Secretary: Melissa Hass  

 Approval of May minutes: Motion by Mike Britz, seconded by Angela Hyde and approved by the 
majority of the membership in attendance.   

 Treasurer: Mike Britz  

 Books are up to date and we only have one outstanding check.     

 V/P Governor:  Simon Reiffer 

 We currently have 17,767 members and 600 just since February.  There are 234 clubs and the 
Corvette Delivery at the Museum has brought in 79 new members.   

 Safety concerns were brought up.  At a function sponsored by West Coast Corvette Association, a 
worker was hit by a car and killed.  The family is suing and the Association could lose everything and 
have to fold.   

 A National Safety Committee has been formed.  There will be no more seated corner workers on the 
track.  All people entering events must sign a waiver, not just the competitors.  At all events, please 
try and have someone stationed at the gate.    

 Legacy Insurance is still insuring us but they are not happy with non-members running/working 
events.      

 There will be no drag race at Convention this year, not enough racers. 
 There are 9 scholarships to be given out this year.  Average of $1,000 each. 
 The National President sends out 12,500 monthly reports by email.         
 NCCC Convention will be in Bowling Green next year and in Joplin, MO in 2024.   
 The following officers are up for election this fall:  President, VP of Membership, Treasurer, 

Parliamentarian and Public Relations Director. 
 There is up to $1,000 available if a member has a hardship.            

Social Director: Melissa Felts  

 June birthdays were recognized.   

Points Director: Mary Wells 

 Points are up to date.     



Competition Director: Kevin Mead 

 A check has been sent to Birch Run race track.  We do need volunteers for the event on July 16 and 
July 17.   

 There are event flyers on the table.   

 Editor: Tom Faupel 

 Absent, no report.     
 

 Membership Director: Angela Hyde 

 The club has 96 members, 2 honorary members, 32 FCOA. 
 I need some help, please, for the Rally at Blessing of the Vettes.   

     

 Public Relations Director: Chuck Miller  

 We need to get on the same page for the Blessing of the Vettes.  Last year there was a person that 
was unhappy with the way the voting went.   

 Sandy Bechtel reported that there were 19 cars registered and there were 12 additional people that 
voted.  We need to make sure that there is only one vote per packet.     

 Two people can be registered per car but there is only one vote per vehicle.  Spectators are not 
allowed to vote.  This is a sanctioned event.   

 The rules will be reviewed to make sure that we are doing this correctly.   
 Sign up sheets for the Blessing of the Vettes is on the table.   
 I contacted the Lansing State Journal and we may get some publicity for the club.  
 I have a group of model Corvettes that were donated to the club.  We are selling for $15 each and the 

proceeds will go to the club.   
  

Appointed Officer Report:  

Past President: Bob Maynard 

 We have 9 Mini Sponsors for the Blessing of the Vettes so far.           

Photographer: Stella Wood  

 Pictures are up on the website.   
 Thank you to Tom and Gloria for all the help.        

 Webmaster: Gloria Reiffer 

 New pictures are on the website and a video from the parade in Marshall.     

Facebook Moderator: Dave Voss 

 Facebook corvette clubs from across the country have been visiting our page.    
 We will have a convoy to Mackinaw City on August 25, leaving at 10:00 am from Clark Corners.   
 We should think about the cookout being an annual event at Crossroads, everyone seemed to enjoy 

it.  The Beachcomer will have their grills ready for us to use.   
 The Beachcomer and Rainbow Motel are currently full.     



Zoom Facilitator: Kyle Felts  

 All is working well.   

Quartermaster: Randy Putmon 

 Trailer is in the pole barn.   

Sergeant at Arms: Geofrey Cradit  

  Delhi Café has been in business at this location for 30 years now.   

NCM Ambassador: Casey Mulvany  

 Please join the National Corvette Museum.  If you are thinking of buying a membership you should do 
so soon, prices are going up.     

Historian: Sue Keith 

 Nothing new to report.   
 

Hearts and Flowers: Ann Voss 

 I have sent out cards to Art and Nancy Doty, the have been ill and also Nancy’s brother passed away. 
  

Chaplain: Ward Harris 

 Nothing to report.  I am looking forward to the Blessing of the Vettes. 
  

 New Business:  

 We had no new business to discuss.       

 Other Business:  

 For the 65th Anniversary Party we should be able to use the room at Shaheen.  Kyle has contacted a 
sign supplier that he has worked with and they would be willing to make a banner for us, if we want 
one.   

 Ralph Shaheen’s mother passed away and the club made a donation to the Lansing Food Bank in her 
name.   

 June 30 is National Corvette Day, our caravan will be meeting at Meijer in south Lansing at 5:30, going 
through Lansing, then to the west side and ending up at Smokey Bones on Lake Lansing Road 
hopefully at 6:30 for dinner.   

 One unit for the sound system had to be returned and a new one was supposed to be delivered over 
the weekend.  However, it wasn’t so hopefully it will be delivered on Thursday.  Dave Pursel tested the 
second system that was purchased for the Lions Club over the weekend and it seemed to work well.  
They used it for over 2 hours.  He will come to Blessing of the Vettes and hook up our new sound 
system.   

 Car show in Dewitt on June 14.     
 The Board voted to change the meeting start time to 6:30, starting with the July meeting.    It was 

decided to do this because Delhi has adjusted their hours and are now closing at 7:30.   
 
Ward gave a blessing to close the meeting.    

Adjournment at 8:00.  Motion by Kevin Mead and seconded by Melissa Felts.   



CAPITAL CITY CORVETTE CLUB 
BOARD MEETING MINUTES 

June 15, 2022 -  Delhi Café & ZOOM 
 
 

6:30 Call to Order: Kyle Felts 

 The only mail received is a statement from the Credit Union and check.   

 Board Reports:  

 Secretary: Melissa Hass 

   Minutes previously approved.   

 Treasurer: Mike Britz 

 The race track has cashed our check.        

V/P Governor:  Simon Reiffer 

 Absent, no report.         

 Social Director: Melissa Felts  

 Received a phone call from Pearl Johnson, manager at Tamarack Apartments, wanting up to 
come and do Bingo for the residents.  We will discuss at the next Membership meeting and 
take a vote.            

Points Director:   Mary Wells 

 All points are up to date.               

 Competition Director: Kevin Mead   

 We have 3 entries so far for our low speed event next month.   
 I will bring a list for volunteers to sign up to work and a lay out of the track to the July 

Membership Meeting.   

 Editor:   Tom Faupel  

 Absent, no report.       

Membership Director: Angela Hyde  

 We are currently at 96 members, 2 honorary and 32 FCOA.   
 I need workers for the rally for Blessing of the Vettes.    

 Public Relations Director: Chuck Miller 

 Absent, no report.    

 Appointed Officer Report:  

 Past President:   Bob Maynard 

 Trophy shop has the plaques for Blessing off the Vettes and will have them ready next week.  
 K2 will be playing the National Anthem on his guitar for the Blessing of the Vettes.   



Photographer:   Stella Wood   

 Absent, no report.   

 Webmaster:   Gloria Reiffer  

 Absent, no report.     

 Facebook Moderator:   Dave Voss 

 Absent, no report.   

 Zoom Facilitator: Kyle Felts 

 Nothing to report.     

 Quartermaster:   Randy Putman   

 Absent, no report.   

 Sergeant at Arms:   Geofrey Cradit   

 Absent, no report.   

 NCM Ambassador: Casey Mulvany 

 Absent, no report.     

 Historian:   Sue Keith   

 Absent, no report.     

 Hearts & Flowers:   Ann Voss    

 Absent, no report.   

 Chaplain:   Ward Harris    

 Absent, no report.   

 

 New Business: 

 We have our Low Speed Autocross coming up next month in Birch Run.  There is an online 
registration form for this event.  We’ll see how it works out.   

 June 30 is National Corvette Day.   
 The sound system is still not working.  The unit will not charge and we are waiting for a 

replacement.     

    

 Other Business:   

 Melissa Felts is still hoping to have an FCOA event but had run into some difficulty trying to 
get a list of names, very similar to what Angela ran into last year.  However, she has finally 
received the list.  Kyle has sent an email to the National FCOA Director asking what can be 
done so that this doesn’t happen in the future.        
 

7:00 Motion for adjournment made by Mike Britz, seconded by Kevin Mead and approved by 
members in attendance. 



SUPPORT OUR ADVERTISERS AND SPONSOR

Fourteen companies renewed their ads in 
our newsletter and website for 2022, one returned 
after a year off and we added a new company, for 
a total of 16. Also, Shaheen Chevrolet continued 
their sponsorship of our Club.  Whenever 
possible we should try to use the products and 
services of these companies. When you do, let 
them know your are a CCCC member and thank 
them for their support.



PROUDLY DISPLAY YOUR CLUB AFFILIATION

A-Pillar Window 
Stickers are only 

$10 each

Stickers in white will be 
available at the club 

meetings or other events. 

Custom COLORS are 
available, but you will 

need to contact 
Kyle Felts to have them 

ordered

CAPITAL CITY CORVETTE CLUB



Looking for some new Corvette Club Apparel?

https://www.cccorvette.org/apparel.html

Pick-up at any of the 3 Sports Stop Location:
124 W Ash St.  Mason, MI  48854 – (517) 676-2199
223 S Bridge St.  Grand Ledge, MI  48837 – (517) 622-3088
102 N Clinton Ave  St. Johns, MI  48879 – (989) 292-4491

Have it shipped to your home for an additional $7





Capital City Corvette Club is proud to have

as our sponsor.

CAPITAL CITY CORVETTE CLUB
MEMBERS

The individuals/businesses listed in 
this newsletter help to support 

Capital City Corvette Club.

Please consider them when making 
purchases!

Dealership Contacts:

Ben Behnke – Sales/Club Contact (517) 881-9253
Dan Williams – Service Advisor
Ralph Shaheen – President
Jason Cords – General Manager
Tom Hernly – Service Manager
Kevin Simpson – Event Coordinator
Tom Dyers – Collision Center Manager

(517) 394-0330 Main Number
632 American Rd
Lansing, MI  48911

Ads are $40 per year, prorated to $4 per month (small), 
or $75 per year, prorated to $7 per month (large).

Ads help us pay for our annual webhosting fees and 
other club expenses.  If you are interested in placing a 

business card ad on our Website, and in our newsletter, 
please send your ad/business card and check to:

Public Relations
Capital City Corvette Club
PO Box 27295
Lansing, MI  48909
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